
 

-----Original Message----- 
From: RWonald Schmoyer <rwschmoyer@aol 
Sent: Sun, May 24, 2020 8:03 pm 
Subject: Hearing on Mount  
 
 
Regarding the Mountaire hearing on Thursday, May 21, I was surprised that no questions were 
accepted.  The meeting could have been sent out on an e-mail and saved time   I think several important 
factors are missing in dealing with wastewater.  
1. Not monitoring each truckload being added to the aquifer by spraying is a problem. 
2. Not monitoring the air quality at the spray site is a potential problem. 
3. Not checking for nitrosamines which are cancer-causng chemicals is MOST IMPORTANT TO 
CITIZENS. 
4. Heavy metals are not routinely checked. 
5. There was no environmental impact study for the long term effects on the aquifer, to my knowledge. 
6. Waste haulers are notorious for adding unwanted chemicals into waste for disposal. 
7. The Nitrogen level of the output was decreased but the volume of the output was increased. 
8. If this industrial waste is as safe as you say, why not send it to a hazardous waste facility for disposal? 
(Wlll they not accept it?) 
9. The fecal-coliform level was discussed but not its long term effect. Coliform found in drinking water 
from wells (where most of Delaware gets their water supply), may create another FLINT MICHIGAN-type 
story 
. 
These are just some of the concerns that will come up in the future.  
 
Ronald W. Schmoyer 
 
 

 


